Meeting Minutes Utah Library Association Reference and Adult Services Round Table

Thursday, February 18, 2016, 2:00 pm
Held in the East Conference Room
Salt Lake Community College Center for Arts and Media (aka SLCC's South Campus)
1575 South State St., Salt Lake City, 84115

Attending

Vice – Chair Dan Berube (SL County), Anita Albright (Salt Lake Community College), Joseph Anderson (Logan), Peter Vanderhooft (SL County), Linda Gee (SL County), Michael Toy (Salt Lake Community College), Gerrit Van Dyke (BYU) and Secretary Adrea Lund (Grand County).

2016 ULA Conference RASRT Social

Dan reported that the social will be held at the Kaysville Public Library which is located about seven minutes from the Davis Conference Center. Tours of the library will be offered and we need to look into catering options. The social is scheduled from 5:00-7:00pm. The social will be listed in the ULA Conference program. Dan said that he will check on the availability of vans to transport participants to the social. Joseph suggested that the advertisements make it clear that you don't have to be a RASRT member to attend the social. Members agreed that catering options could be discussed via email.

2016 ULA Conference Promotional Items

Members discussed different options for promotional items: pocket highlighters, lip balm, candy, pencils that change colors, post-it notes and packets of seeds (perhaps for plants native to Layton area). Members discussed the 2016 ULA Conference theme - Open the Doors.

Members agreed that we need to determine the budget and determine the deadline for getting items into conference bags. Members agreed that promotional items could be further discussed via email.

RASRT Facebook Page

RASRT has been invited to send content to the ULA Facebook page and blog. Facebook posts could be used to promote future webinars and the 2016 ULA Conference RASRT social.

Approval of the minutes from February 18, 2016 was discussed. Members discussed the success of combining a face-to-face meeting with video conferencing for those who are not able to attend in person. The consensus of the members was that the meeting was very successful. Members thanked Anita for all her work to make the meeting at SLCC's South Campus possible and successful. Anita thought that it would be possible to utilize SLCC's South Campus East Conference Room and their video conferencing capabilities in the future. Anita suggested that RASRT approach Debbie Ehrman at the Salt Lake City Public Library about sending a new representative to future RASRT meetings. Anita moved to approve the minutes from February 18, 2016 as written. Linda seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

2016 Round Table produced Webinar/Conference Program

Members discussed postponing work on a webinar until after the 2016 ULA conference. Adrea said she would look into whether or not the "Small Budgets, Bid Ideas" webinar could possibly happen in March or April before ULA's annual conference.

2016/2017 ULA Officers

Dan reported that RASRT is still looking for someone to fill the vice-chair position for the next year. Members should contact Jason Cornelius, RASRT's chair, regarding ideas or interest in the position.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Friday, May 6, 2016 at the ULA conference in Layton. Dan will check to see that the meeting makes it onto the conference schedule.